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April 23, 2021 

 

 

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 

Attn: Candace Sykora 

890 Spruce. St. 

Baldwin, WI 54002 

 

 

SUBJECT: Norge Village Cleaners site, BRRTS #02-17-552037, PFAS Addendum to Case Closure 

Submittal.  

 

 

Dear Ms. Sykora: 

 

Cedar Corporation, on behalf of Denny and Debbi Bodoh, has prepared a perfluoroalkyl and 

polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) evaluation addendum to the Case Closure submittal for Norge Village 

Cleaners site (BRRTS #02-17-552037) as requested by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 

(WDNR) on April 14, 2021 by email.  

 

The Norge Village Cleaners site is located at 821 E. Main Street, Menomonie WI. The property was used 

as a dry cleaners/laundry mat since the 1960s and continues to be used as such today. In 2008 

contamination from a leaking tetrachloroethylene (PERC) UST was discovered. Since its discovery, 

multiple investigations and remedial actions have been implemented and a case closure letter for the site 

was issued by the WDNR on February 18, 2021.  

 

An evaluation for PFAS risks can be determined by the historical use of the subject property and the 

surrounding properties. Based on the historical uses of the property, there has been no PFAS produced, 

managed, or discarded on site. PFAS containing products (i.e. fire extinguishers) may have been present 

on site during day to day operations as a dry cleaners. PFAS would not be expected to be present in any 

significant quantities and would not have been released on site. In addition, there would be no impact to 

receptors, regional groundwater, or private/public water supplies based on this evaluation of PFAS at the 

Norge Village Cleaners site.  

 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if there are any other questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

CEDAR CORPORATION 

 

 

 

 

Logan Seipel 

Environmental Specialist 
 

 


